
MINUTES 

ADVISORY PANEL FOR THE FIREFIGHTERS' AND RESCUE SQUAD WORKERS' PENSION 

FUND 

MAY25, 2017 

The annual meeting of the Advisory Panel for the Firefighters' and Rescue Squad Workers' 

Pension Advisory Fund ("panel") was called to order at I :00 p.m., May 25, 2017, by the Chair, Steven C. 

Toole. The meeting was held in the Dogwood Conference Room in the Longleaf Building located at 3200 

Atlantic A venue, Raleigh, NC 27604. 

Members Present 

The panel members present were: Dean Coward, Kevin Gordon (via telephone), Ken Mullen, 

Debra Poe, Steven C. Toole, Gary Whitman, and Kim Williams. 

Members. Absent 

All panel members were present. 

Guests Present 

The guests present on the telephone were Larry Langer and Micheal Ribble from Conduent LLC. 

Departmen t of State Treasurer Staff Present 

The staff present were: Donna Boyette, Thomas Causey, Linda Enderlin, Cindy Esparragoza, 

Treasurer Dale Folwell, Bill Golden, Lisa Norris, David Starling, Ch ristina Strickland, and Sam Watts. 

Conflicts of Interest 

The Chair asked, pursuant to the ethics rules, about conflicts of interest of panel members. There 

were no ethics conflicts identified by the panel members. 

Approval of Minutes 

It was moved by Debra Poe seconded by Ken Mullen, and carried that the panel approve the minutes from 

the June 30, 2016 meeting. 

2017 Legislative Update 

The Chair recognized Sam Watts, RSD Policy Director, to give an update on legislation affecting the 

Firefighters' and Rescue Squad Workers' Pension. Mr. Watts updated the panel on House Bill 76, which 

would increase the Firefighters' and Rescue Squad Workers' Pension Fund benefit by $5 per month. Mr. 

Watts reported on the status of a special budget provision, which would expand line of duty death benefits 

to include certain types of cancers. Mr. Watts reported on the House General Government Money Report, 

which provides that the budget contain money to continue with the ORBiT project and add one developer 

position. 










